Short report to the NFOG Fund

Clinical visit to Nasjonalt senter for fostermedisin (NSFM) St. Olavs Hospital, Trondheim, Norge, 4-6 may 2015

NF15002

I am an obstetrician and gynaecologist with special interest in ultrasound and fetal medicin.

I work in a small department in Akureyri Hospital, Iceland. When working in such a small department it is necessary to "get out" and visit bigger departments for education and observation.

I am grateful for the support from the NFOG fund which made this visit possible and to dr Torbjørn Moe Eggebøe and his staff for inviting me to come and observer in their department.

My clinical visit to NSFM was very useful to me. I got to follow their daily work and also attended educational meetings and interdisciplinary meetings. All members of the staff were very friendly and welcomed me to follow them in everything they were doing.

I was able to watch most of the doctors during their ultrasound sessions and saw a wide variety of different cases. Dr Harm-Gerd Blaas was kind enough to give me and another clinical attendant special session on holoprosencephaly.

All in all it was a very useful visit where I learned a lot but also got confirmed that we are doing a good work in our small department in Akureyri, Iceland.

Sincerely,

Ragnheidur Baldursdottir Seksjonsoverlege

Kvinneklinikken Akureyri Hospital

Iceland